
 

 

 

 

 

 

January 19, 2017 

 

Aimee Snoddy 

Director 

Office of the Governor 

Homeland Security Division 

P.O. Box 12428 

Austin, Texas 78711-2428 

 

 

Dear Mrs. Snoddy: 

 

This letter appoints Chief Lawrence Trevino, City Emergency Manager, as the City’s 

designee and primary Point of Contact for grants under the 2017 Homeland Security Grant 

Program (HSGP).  As designee, Chief Trevino is authorized to execute any and all necessary 

documents to effectuate acceptance of the 2017 HSPG award. 

  

In addition, I authorized the acceptance and implementation of the following 2017 State 

Homeland Security Program (SHSP) projects: 

 
1. Sustain and enhance the Southwest Texas Regional Fusion Center ($391,464.69) 

2. Sustain SAPDs SWAT and Bomb Team regional response capabilities ($133,0002) 

3. Enhance SAPD’s Helicopter Mapping System ($123,000) 

4. Sustain SAPD’s Tactical Medic Training Program ($43,998) 

5. Sustain or enhance the City’s Regional Fire response capabilities ($359,050) 

6. Sustain or enhance the City’s Homeland Security Strategic planning and exercise ($128,000) 

7. Sustain  the City’s Planning and Analysis (CI/KR) Team ($358,932) 

8. Sustain Administration Support - 1 position ($58,536) 

9. Sustain local, state, and federal homeland security planning efforts ($8,000) 

 

Projects listed above have been reviewed and authorized by City leadership and the Alamo 

Area Council of Governments (AACOG). 

 

The City also agrees that in the event of loss or misuse of any 2017 SHSP grant funds that 

these funds will be returned to the State in full. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Ivy Taylor 

MAYOR 

 

 

Copies: Sheryl Sculley, City Manager 

   Erik Walsh, Deputy City Manager 

  Chief Lawrence Trevino, Emergency Manager 


